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May 7, 2024, Meeting

Minutes of the May 7, 2024 Meeting of the Board of Supervisors

[bookmark: _Hlk131588572]The Public Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 pm. on 04/02/24 by Chairman Bill Wylie. In attendance were three Township Supervisors, and Township Secretary. 

Bill Wylie moved to approve the April 2, 2024 minutes. Jake seconded the motion; minutes were approved by unanimous vote. 
   	
The financial report was given showing a balance of $11,460.77 in the payroll account at the end of April. The General Funds had a balance of $392,589.36. State Funds had a balance of $258,672.48.  Equipment has a balance of $93,403.64. The supervisors approved the report subject to review of bills to be paid. Pages of the financial report are attached. 

Resolution 01-2024 to adopt a new permit fee schedule was approved by unanimous vote, hereby adopted. 

The zoning officer who was not present, provided a written progress report for April.  There were 4 permits issued in April. 

The roadmaster, who was not in attendance, gave his verbal report to Bill Wylie via telephone. Bill said that the Tapeworm Road project is complete, grass is growing at the jobsite, and final payment to Kinsley Construction is approved. An extra drainage pipe was installed by Township. The Township will replace a fence which was removed to allow construction.  Roadmaster continues to work on equipment and mow.  

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM.

A resident showed up at 7:55 PM after the meeting was adjourned and asked questions regarding taxes. As the resident is a tenant, he was advised to work with the homeowner directly.

Next meeting will be on June 4, 2024 at 7:30 PM at the Township garage.

Respectfully Submitted

Elliot Blake,
Secretary/Treasurer

The Supervisors request that any subject or question requiring advise from Solicitor, when absent, will not be addressed without legal consultation and will be postponed until next regularly scheduled meeting.  The supervisors may postpone any discussion on subjects not submitted to the Secretary seven (7) days prior to the regularly scheduled meeting.

